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Modern Mending 

Modern Mending am Class– Photo by Anna Hicks 
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The Loaves and Fishes Hall, St Paul’s Cathedral, Hill Street. Hall opens at 7.00pm; meeting begins at 
7.30pm. Tea and coffee will be available soon after the hall opens at 7:00pm. Tea and coffee will be 
available when you arrive. 
As well as the New Work table we will be trialling a themed table each month, where you can display a 
treasured piece of needlework in line with the month’s theme. The theme for July is Samplers. It doesn’t 
matter how old it is or whether you completed it or was a gift or inherited, If you have a sampler in your 
possession you would like to share please bring along to the July meeting 
There will be no guest speaker this month, however you are encouraged to bring along your own 
stitching, particularly anything you need help with. Continuing this year’s theme of canvas work we will 
be introducing you to the next two canvas work stitches in our series.  
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Nancy’s Stitch Studio has offered the Wellington Embroiderer’s Guild 
a 20% discount on USB rechargeable lights if we purchase 20 or 
more. They normally retail for $50 each. They are available in  three 
colours– red, white and black and have three lighting strengths. A 
USB cable is supplied for recharging via your computer. However if 
you do not have a computer it is possible to purchase a USB/power 
adapter to recharge via a wall socket. These lights are very handy if 
you are travelling as they are very compact when folded up, and are 
useful not just for needlework but also reading etc. 
At the Guild meeting in July there will be form for you to express your 
interest in purchasing one of these lights. Alternatively you can email the Guild at 
wembroiderersg@gmail.com.. 
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A big thank you to Lyn Duncan who organised 
Solstice. Without her organisation this would not have 
happened. Also thank you to the soup and bread 
makers – lunch was superb and last but not least 
thank you to the tutors, we all came away inspired.  
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A (needlework) sampler is a piece of embroidery or cross-stitching 
produced as a demonstration or a test of skill in needlework. It often 
includes the alphabet, figures, motifs, decorative borders and 
sometimes the name of the person who embroidered it and the date. 
The word sampler is derived from the Latin ‘exemplum’ - an 
example. 
History 
The earliest sampler extant is a spot sampler, i.e. one having 
randomly scattered motifs, of the Nazca culture in Peru formerly in 
the Museum of Primitive Art, New York City. It is estimated to date 
from ca. 200 BCE –300 CE and is worked in cotton and wool pattern 
darning on a woven cotton ground. It has seventy-four figures of 
birds, plants and mythological beings.  
Samplers were known to be used by stitchers in Europe as early as 
the beginning of the 16th century, although none that early have been found. The oldest surviving 
European samplers were made in the 16th and 17th centuries. As there were few pre-printed patterns 
available for needleworkers, a stitched model was needed. Whenever a needlewoman saw a new and 
interesting example of a stitching pattern, she would quickly sew a small sample of it onto a piece of 
cloth - her 'sampler'. The patterns were sewn randomly onto the fabric as a reference for future use, and 
the woman would collect extra stitches and patterns throughout her lifetime. 
Because very few samplers from the 16th century have been found it is not possible to generalize about 
their style and appearance. As fabric was very expensive, these samplers were totally covered with neat 

rows of stitches. They were known as band samplers and valued 
highly. These samplers were stitched using a variety of needlework 
styles, threads, and ornament. Many of them were exceedingly 
elaborate, incorporating subtly shaded colours, silk and metallic 
embroidery threads, and using stitches such as Hungarian, 
Florentine, tent, cross, long-armed cross, two-sided Italian cross, 
rice, running, Holbein, Algerian eye and buttonhole stitches. The 
samplers also incorporated small designs of flowers and animals, 
and geometric designs stitched using as many as 20 different colors 
of thread. Some were stitched partially or entirely in whiework. 
Modern 
Samplers are widely stitched today, some using kits purchased from 
needlework shops, some from chart-packs, and many from patterns 
available on the Internet or through e-mail from designers. Patterns 
range from simple using only one stitch, to complex, using 15 to 20 

and more stitches. Designs range widely in style, from accurate reproductions of historic pieces to much 
more contemporary and modern styles including subversive stitching. Popular topics include designs 
commemorating births and marriages, family trees, and mottoes of all kinds. Many sampler 
reproductions are also available, copying colors and imperfect stitches from the originals. 
The word "sampler" is sometimes inaccurately applied to any piece of needlework meant for display. 
However, the genre may broadly be said to include any needlework in sampler style with or without 
lettering. 
Materials used include aida cloth, evenweave, and linen fabrics, in cotton, linen, and man-made 
materials combined in more and more ways; and fibers from cotton floss to silk, rayon, viscose, and 
metallic. 
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Rosie White was our guest speaker  who gave us a brief summary of her own textile practice and how it 
has developed into a form of gentle, kind, political activism. She showed examples of her work, which 
has evolved to illustrate issues that concern her. She considers her sewing machine to be an extension 
of her own hands. Rosie is inspired by Sarah Corbett who founded the craftivist collective – using crafts 
to send a gentle message www.craftivist-collective.com  Currently she is working on the Crafted Voice.  
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Judy J Ort Pot New Work 

Teachers Photos by Rosie White  

Cathy E Repurposed 
jacket  New Work 

The crafted voice is an ongoing series of projects that involves an invitation to craft your voice into a 
short political statement that you would like to make to the first comprehensive review of New Zealand's 
Education system in thirty years. This project is being run with the assistance of the PPTA. For the 
template, which was designed by Louise Gardiner and is being used with her permission, email Rosie 
White at rosiew80@gmail.com. Also see the Projects page on Rosie's website yarntoyarn.com.  
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ANZEG Postbag Colour Challenge All That Glitters Go ld.  
These will be displayed at the Hamilton Craft and Quilt Fair in September. If you have sent your 
preentry form in, your entry must be received by 4pm 27 July. 
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29 June -29 July 2018 Creative Fibre exhibition Filaments Fibre and Form Bottle Creek Gallery Pataka, 
Porirua 
7 July 2018 Capital Fibre Fest 2018 Expressions Hall Upper Hutt, demonstrations and speakers, have 
a go at weaving, knitting, crochet, spilling or felting www.fibrefest.nz 

12-19 July 2018 – ANZEG Biennial Conference– Nelson . 
www.conference.2018.co.nz 
Post Conference Workshop with Hazel Blomkamp at Low er Hutt – 
This is now full. 
30 July – 4 August 2018 11am – 6pm Bojagi 
Korean Patchwork in Aotearoa (Workshops:1 
August, 4.30pm, 4 August, 2.00pm. Thistle Hall 
21 July 2018 11am – 5pm Bernina 
Roadshow Bernina Creative Centre 17 
Aglionby NZ Creative Centre Lower Hutt 
4 Aug 2018 10am–3:30pm Horowhenua 
IntaStitch. Entry $5 See attached flyer 
11–12 August 2018 Quilted by Capital 
Quilters Lower Hutt Events Centre 30 
Laings Road (entry $7) 

10-11 October 2018 Gertie’s New Zealand Promotional  Tour 2018 Dress 
Making Tour www.lindamccarthystudio.com  or 
www.facebook.com/lindamccarthystudio/events   
4 Nov 2018 Colour India Tours Two tours one 16 days the other 21 days 
www.colourindia.co.nz 
22-24 March 2019 – The Great Escape Orewa College 15 embroidery and 
textile workshops for more information www.embroiderersgreatescape.com  
 



5 
 

Modern Mending- Photo by Anna Hicks 
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You and your friends are always welcome at these Guild groups 

Johnsonville Stitch-in 

Contact: Marie Trethowen 237-6344 

1.30-4.30pm at Johnsonville Community Centre 
(third Saturday of the month). Gold coin koha for 
afternoon tea. Please bring a piece of work for show 
and tell. 

Lower Hutt Stitch-in 

Contact: Lynn Newman 566-1561 

1.00pm-4.00pm  (second Saturday of the month) at 
the Hutt Art Centre, cnr Huia and Myrtle Sts. Cost 
$6.  

1st TEG 

First Thursday Exhibition Group 

Contact: Louise Day 568-8008 

On the first Thursday of the month we visit an 
exhibition and meet for lunch beforehand at a 
nearby cafe. An email is sent out to members the 
weekend before the first Thursday of the month. 

Library Stitch-in 

Contact: Leanne 021850919 
5.15-8.00pm First Tuesday each month. Level 
1 (near craft mags), Central Library, free. 
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Anne Whitehead  Ph. 476 7227 (President) Rhiannon McKinstry  (Secretary) 

Sara Keppel  (Treasurer) Mary Trounson (Newsletter Editor) 

Anne Bruce  (Committee member) Judy Johnson (Committee member) 

Anna Hicks  (Committee member)  

Almoner: Joan Adam   hjadam@xtra.co.nz   If you know of anyone needing congratulations or a kind word 
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Meeting Date Theme Display Meeting Newsletter Deadl ine  

11 July Samplers Canvas Work/Stitch 
Solutions 

 

8 August Cross Stitch What Next? Caring for 
your work 

26 July  

12 September Spring River – Members 
inspiration 

30 August  

10 October ANZEG Conference 
Submissions 

 27 September  

14 November Christmas Bees Wax Wraps 1 November  
12 December Viewer’s Choice Quiz  29 November  
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Anna Hicks’ Modern Mending- Photo by Anne Whitehead 
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All photos by Lyn 
Duncan unless 
otherwise specified 

Caroline Smith’s Flax Weaving Class – Photo by Anne Whitehead 

Rhiannon McKinstry and Alaric teaching Crochet 

Lyn Duncan’s Dendritic Printing Class  

Canvas Work With Cathy Ellis  

Michelle Grinlinton-Hancock’s am Ort Class 

Michelle Grinlinton-Hancock’s pm Ort Class Photo 
by Anne Whitehead 


